 23 March 2021 Saugerties Democratic Committee Meeting
Minutes

ROLL CALL 
Members:  Aaron Levine, Barbara Boyce, Susan Breen, Brigid Walsh, Cara Stammler, Christine Dinsmore, Rick Cousin, Kathy Gordon, Nancy Schaef, Kathleen Gray, Hélène Lesterlin, Josef Hinchey, Joe Maloney, John Schoonmaker, Kevin Freeman, Katherine Smith, Nejla Liias, Louise Blomfield, Matthew Maloney, Margo McGilvrey, Mike Harkavy, Michael Cimorelli, Nicole Roskos, Pamela Ross, Skip Arthur, Tim Scott, Bill Barr
Associate Members:  Liz Buono (Acting Full Member), Lauren Ruberg, Deena Turner, Andrew Zink, Diedre Miller, Finley Schaef, Justine Tomkiell
Guests:  Nina Schmidbaur, Kayleigh Zaloga, Arick Manocha
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order with the Vice Chair, Nejla Liias, presiding in the Chair’s absence.  She asked the Secretary to determine whether a quorum was present for endorsement meeting (50%):  The Secretary announced that a quorum was present.
Approve Minutes from March 9 zoom meeting:  The Secretary presented the minutes. Barbara Boyce moved for approval.  Motion seconded by Kathy Gordon and passed.
Treasurer’s Report for March 23, 2021:  The Treasurer presented his report as below and moved for approval.  Motion was seconded by Nancy Schaef and passed unanimously.
Monthly Beginning Balance: 
$1,657.97
Collected Donations: ActBlue - 
     115.22
Expenses:



       None
Reimbursements:                     
       None

New Total Balance: 

     $1,773
Discussion of April 6 Special Meeting:  Pam Ross said a few words about comity and moved that we adopt the resolution to form a subcommittee that would develop a code of conduct or other guidelines for deportment at meetings.  The motion was seconded by Margo McGilvrey.  Discussion:  Joe Maloney said some of the older members feel there is a faction and criticized the committee.  He said he feels the conversation, as presented, is tainted.  He said he would support the resolution if we come to the table admitting the faults he leveled against the Committee. 
Hélène said she is grateful for this effort and has felt that the spirit of collaboration has been lost leaving her, and other members, demoralized.  Diedre Miller felt attacked by exclusion of members running for office from the Committee to formulate the code of conduct.  Justine Tomkiell:  All for the meeting.  She wondered if we can propose things that become part of the bylaws. Kathleen Gray said she applauds it and hope it leads to better relations.  See no value in looking at the past; should be looking forward.  Lauren Ruberg said she finds it difficult to get clear answers “free of ulterior motives”.  She said she has often been ignored and feels like the Executive Committee are the parents of the group and they don’t give answers and feels that Town Board Candidates were treated unevenly.  Katherine Smith said she appreciates the intent of this effort and that she has noticed the difference in tenor in the Committee. She said she hopes all come into this with good intent.  
Pam Ross proposed to strike from the resolution the sentence disqualifying candidates from serving on the subcommittee on conduct.  The vote to amend passed unanimously as did the vote for resolution (attached).

Democratic Candidate for Town Council Endorsement Vote

a. The Secretary moved to extend voting deadline to midnight March 25.  The motion was seconded by Louise Bloomfield.  (Joe Maloney is out of order raising a new motion that we not endorse.)  Motion passed.
b. Nominations:  Kayleigh Zaloga was nominated by Brigid Walsh, seconded by Nejla Liias.  Tim Scott was nominated by Susan Breen, seconded by Louise Bloomfield.  Nina Schmidbaur nominated by Louise Bloomfield, seconded by Christine Dinsmore.  Kevin Freeman nominated by Rick Cousin, seconded by Bill Barr.  Diedre Miller nominated by Christine Dinsmore, seconded by Joe Maloney and yielded time to Diedre, who spoke against endorsement as being unfair. Lauren Ruberg was nominated by Liz Buono and seconded by Katherine Smith.
c. Presentations:  Each candidate (except for Kevin Freeman, who left the meeting due to a previous engagement) was given 2 minutes to present themselves, stating their experience and what they hoped to achieve on the Town Board.  It was followed by questions and answers to all of them.
d. Q&A. 
i. Joe Maloney asked all candidates about Air B&B.  Nina S. supported owner-occupied Air B&B and would look to Woodstock for their regs.  Tim Scott: Okay if making a living off of it.  Otherwise, it should be controlled.  Diedre Miller:  Need to ask how many individual units homeowners have.  Okay if somebody wants to rent out some of their residence.  Lauren Ruberg:  Since 50% of families are burdened by housing leaving them with little to no money for other expenses and emergencies, goes against the country norm of 30% of income to housing. The trend has steadily increased.  Not a new trend.  If we don’t regulate you hollow out community and it becomes just a tourist destination. Kayleigh Zaloga:  First collect county data from County and require fire and safety inspection, consider owner-occupied requirements and maintenance person within 10 miles.
ii. Starlie Swonyoung:  What are your goals for keeping long-term residents here given the migration of NYC people; e.g.,the Esopus Ice House project, how to keep it affordable?  (No one knew about it).  Diedre Miller:  Real question is how to keep housing affordable.  Zoning and taxing can be used to protect people.  Lauren:  Re Planning Board minutes, you can see a lot of LLC are buying up land parcels in Saugerties.  Housing bust hurts permanent residents.  Nina Schmidbaur:  Aware of the project put forth on planning board.  Believe it has the potential but it’s up to the Board to make sure it remains affordable.  Tim Scott:  If it’s like the Kingstonian, he’s opposed to it for being too expensive.  Putting up $600K houses.  No locals can afford it.  Kayleigh Zaloga:  Might need to consider some form of rent regulation to prevent profiteering.  Must look at median income levels to come at rates.  Look at Habitat for Humanity and others.
iii. Deena Miller (to Nina Schmidbaur):  What is your analysis of Ashokan Reservoir water release issue?  Nina Schmidbaur:  She lives on the Esopus Creek and is very aware of impact of water releases.  Many options in terms of filtration systems.

iv. Justine Tomkiell:  Regarding race, it is a big issue for a lot of residents.  What are you going to do to address racial bias in Saugerties?  Kayleigh Zaloga:  Need to figure out what the barriers are to rental. Look at police reform commissions recommendations and what they are measuring.  Tim Scott:  Having lived here entire life has witnessed a lot of diversity issues, more recently.  Need to encourage people of color to come forward and share issues.  Nina Schmidbaur:  Very important and thoughtful questions.  Good to have more women-owned and BIPOC business than ever.  Police need training in diversity.  Need to replace SROs with Security Officers.  Spearheading social justice community.  Lauren Ruberg:  Stated she is not black and those friends and businessmen of Saugerties have said there have been racial comments at times but overall do not think it’s an issue in Saugerties. Diedre Miller:  Why local police chief has a problem with the DA shaking hands with a black man?  Need to have more social workers going out on calls, vice police officers.
e. Joe Maloney made a motion that we not endorse.  Seconded by Kathrine Smith and Matt Maloney.  Motion failed (5 yea, 19 no).
f. Ballots were emailed to Committee Members using OpaVote.  Results will be announced by the Secretary by noon Wednesday.
Community Happenings

School District Update:  Barbara Boyce said parents will be notified on tomorrow what the rules are for letting children return to school. 

Village Election Outcomes:  Joe Maloney congratulated Justine for her campaign and achievement.  Justine said she will run again.  She encouraged us to support Village candidates in the future.
Town issues:
Saugerties Police Reform & Reinvention Commission Update:  Commission was assured that recommendations will be implemented and adopted.  John Schoonmaker:  Affirmed what Christine said and had high praise for the work of the Commission.  Said it was professionally done and represented diversity.  Used consensus rather that voting and recommends it as a method.  Moving toward Community Power(?) Aggregation and announced meeting.  Public comment is still open on the Ashokan Water Release issue.  Need to let them know that they are not hearing us.  Bob Gelbach mentioned webinar put on by Ulster County Coalition for Citizen Justice.  Go to their website to watch.

County issues:
a. Discussion of County Committee Call for Cuomo Resignation:  Very heated debate.  
b. Blood bank from Michelle Hinchey was announced by the Acting Chair.  Joe Maloney added that the blood donation event needs to be publicized.  Nejla suggested newsletter.
c. Aaron Levine commented that it looks like we’re going to have an election for Family Court in November.  Nejla Liias said she’ll get enough info for April meeting.

d. County Committee looking for folks to join subcommittee
New Executive Committee Office Hours:  Nejla Liias said there will be Zoom office hours of the Executive Committee on the second Monday of each month from 3:00 to 4:30 and that members will be getting an email from the Secretary to that effect.
Adjournment:  Moved by Liz Buono, seconded by Josef Hinchey.
Respectfully submitted:  Bill Barr, Secretary
